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“We must find time to stop and thank the 
people who make a difference in our lives.”  

–John F. Kennedy

Dear	V8ers,	
Well	summer	is	gone	and	fall	blew	in	forcefully.	Hope	you	

have	your	coats	and	sweaters	handy,	we	need	them.		
I	want	to	thank	the	club	and	all	my	friends	for	the	cards	and	

flowers.	The	flowers	sBll	look	beauBful.	I	am	feeling	much	beCer	
thanks	to	love	and	prayers.		

Looking	forward	to	holidays	coming	soon.	Thanksgiving	dinner	will	be	at	

News from 
President  

B.J. 
Glander 

OCTOBER 25  
Ladies Luncheon

OCTOBER 25  
Swap Meet Meeting

NOVEMBER 4  
Thanksgiving Dinner/ 
Regular Meeting

NOVEMBER 15  
BOD Meeting

DECEMBER 1  
Christmas Party

JANUARY 6  
Regular Meeting

5:00pm	on	November	4th.	I’ll	have	a	short	meeBng	aKerwards.	There	isn’t	a	lot	of	business	this	
Bme	of	year.		
I’m	happy	to	have	new	officers	on	board	and	look	forward	to	a	great	year	ahead.		
Be	thinking	of	some	fun	things	to	do	next	year.	We	need	to	get	some	excitement	into	 
the	club!	Just	because	we’re	geQng	older,	doesn’t	mean	we	have	to	just	sit	down	
and	put	our	feet	up!	
Hope	to	see	you	all	for	Thanksgiving	dinner	and	be	sure	to	sign	up	for	 
the	Christmas	party.		
UnBl	then,	keep	driving! 
Your	pres,	B.J.	Glander	

Please renew your 2019 club dues before January 31st. 
Renewing on time helps us prepare the new roster in 
a timely manner. A renewal form has been included in 
this newsletter on page 9. If you have questions, please 

contact Gary Davis or Becky Swenson. Thank you!

Fall Colors Cruise  
October 13th 

The V8 club’s annual Fall Colors Tour was a big success. Thanks 
to Chuck McVey for making all the arrangements for this fun and 
popular tour. Another thank you goes to Jim & Carol Langstaff 
for hosting a BBQ afterwards. Photo credit: Don Audel.  

2019 Membership Dues

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	OCTOBER	7,	2018
Mee?ng	was	 brought	 to	 order	 at	 5:00	 p.m.	 by	 President	 BJ	
Glander	at	the	Post	Falls	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.	The	
Pledge	of	Allegiance	was	led	by	BJ.	
Officers	 in	 aOendance:	 BJ	 Glander,	 president;	 Chuck	McVey,	
vice	 president;	 JoAnn	 Davis,	 treasurer;	 and	 Caren	 Easterly,	
secretary.	
New	Members	or	Guests:	There	was	one	guest,	Sam	Kolmeier.	
He	 is	 from	 MassachuseCs	 and	 was	 here	 for	 a	 medical	
procedure,	 which	 he	 had	 done.	 He	 owns	 a	 1940	 all	 original	
pickup.		
Minutes	from	the	September	9,	2018	mee?ng:	Minutes	were	
printed	 in	 the	 newsleCer.	 A	 moBon	 was	 made	 by	 Gail	
Whitman	 to	 accept	 the	minutes;	 seconded	by	AnneCe	 Long.	
MoBon	passed.	
Treasurer's	Report:	given	by	Treasurer	JoAnn	Davis.		MoBon	to	
accept	the	report	was	made	by	AnneCe	Long	and	seconded	by	
Jan	Farnham.	MoBon	passed.	 JoAnn	 is	 going	 to	Banner	Bank	
to	negoBate	our	CD	and	Money	Market	account	and	try	to	get	
some	interest	paid	on	them.	JoAnn	had	a	bit	of	trivia	to	read.	
She	 made	 a	 list	 of	 everyone	 who	 has	 won	 money	 at	 the	
meeBngs	 for	 membership	 and	 old	 car	 drawings.	 For	
membership	 drawings	 you	 get	 $25	 if	 you	 are	 wearing	 your	
badge;	$15	 if	not.	 If	you	drive	an	old	car	 to	 the	meeBng	and	
your	name	is	drawn,	you	get	$25.	
COMMITTEES:	
Tours:	 Chuck	McVe–The	 Fall	 Colors	 Tour	 will	 be	 on	 October	
13th.	Spokane	people	meet	at	Fred	Meyers	on	Sullivan	at	8:00	
am.	They	will	meet	up	with	the	Idaho	people	at	the	gas	staBon	
at	the	end	of	Sherman	Avenue	and	leave	there	about	9:00	am.	
Chuck	will	have	donuts	and	AnneCe	Long	volunteered	 to	get	
coffee.	If	there	isn’t	snow	yet,	we	will	be	going	over	Thompson	
Pass.	 If	 there	 is	snow,	we	will	have	 lunch	at	 the	1313	Club	 in	
Wallace.	We	will	go	to	Murray	on	the	way	over	and	on	the	way	
back.	Carol	&	Jim	Langstaff	would	 like	to	have	a	BBQ	at	their	
house	aKer	the	tour.	Bring	a	steak	to	cook	and	a	potluck	dish.	
There	was	a	signup	sheet	on	the	front	table.	
Badges:	Ken	Nordquist:	Not	present.	BJ	said	if	anyone	needed	
a	badge	she	would	get	it	ordered.	
Club	 Sales:	 Bobbi	 Welch	 &	 Gail	 Whitman–Everything	 on	
display	 is	 for	 sale.	They	can	also	order	 from	 the	catalog.	The	
swap	meet	shirts	that	are	leK	are	now	$5.		
Bereavement:	Judy	LiCle–She	will	be	sending	out	informaBon	
to	everyone	soon.	
Nomina?ng	 CommiOee:	 Judy	 LiCle–She	 had	 good	 news...we	
have	 officers	 for	 next	 year!	 Jackie	 Feldmiller	 accepted	 the	
nominaBon	for	treasurer,	Dawn	Voelker	accepted	for	secretary	
and	 Chris	 Hughes	 for	 vice-president.	 Chris	 was	 the	 only	 one	
present;	 he	was	 acknowledged	 by	 the	membership.	 AnneCe	
Long	cast	a	unanimous	ballet	for	these	three	to	be	accepted	as	
our	 new	 officers.	 JoAnn	 Davis	 seconded;	 moBon	 passed.	
CongratulaBons	to	our	new	officers.	
Charitable	Giving:	Carolyn	Fries–Nothing	at	this	Bme.	
Sunshine:	 BrigiCe	 Leidel–Flowers	 and	 cards	 were	 sent	 to	
Norma	Skidmore,	Bobbi	Welch,	Mack	Cain	&	Jackie	Feldmiller.	
Flowers	were	 sent	 to	BJ	Glander.	 It	was	 reported	 that	all	 are	
doing	well.	
Christmas	 Party:	 BJ	 Glander–The	 Christmas	 Party	 will	 be	 on	
Sunday,	 December	 2.	 Sunday	 this	 year	 because	 of	 the	
availability	of	the	Senior	Center.	There	will	be	a	meeBng	at	BJ	

Glander's	 home	on	October	 18th	 at	 1:30	pm	 to	organize	 and	
plan.	Anyone	interested	in	helping	may	aCend.	
Golden	Membership:	 Jackie	 Feldmiller	 &	 JoAnn	 Davis–There	
are	currently	15	Golden	members,	9	LifeBme	members	and	5	
Charter	members.	They	will	be	checking	to	see	if	there	are	any	
members	who	need	to	be	added.	
Roster:	Gary	Davis.	JoAnn	said	that	dues	will	be	due	soon	and	
Bme	to	get	any	new	informaBon	in	for	next	year's	roster.	
INCCC:	Bill	Schweiter-	Bill	&	Karen	will	be	celebraBng	their	50th	
wedding	 anniversary.	 The	 last	week	 of	 October	 and	 the	 first	
week	 of	 November	 they	 will	 be	 taking	 an	 Eastern	 Seaboard	
Fall	Colors	Cruise.	CongratulaBons	to	them.	Wally	Graham	will	
take	over	Bill's	INCCC	duBes	while	he	is	gone.	
NewsleOer:	 Becky	 Swenson–Please	 send	 her	 arBcles	 for	 the	
newsleCer.	 Let	 her	 know	 if	 you	 are	 not	 receiving	 it	 in	 the	
manner	you	prefer.	
Ladies	 Luncheon:	 Vonnie	 Satchwell–The	 next	 luncheon	 is	
Sunday,	October	21st	 at	 2:00	pm	at	 the	Heavenly	 Tea	House.	
This	 is	 a	 Sip	 &	 Shop.	 There	 will	 be	 tea	 and	 several	
organizaBons,	 such	 as	 Avon	&	 Pampered	 Chef,	 etc.	 They	will	
be	 selling	 items	 at	 your	 table.	 The	 cost	 is	 $10	 per	 person.	 If	
you	plan	to	go,	please	RSVP	to	Vonnie	or	Carolyn	Fries.	
Swap	 Meet:	 Bob	 Long–There	 are	 no	 new	 negoBaBons	 with	
the	fair	grounds.	They	have	it	reserved	for	us,	but	didn't	want	
to	take	the	deposit	unBl	aKer	the	fair.	There	will	be	a	meeBng	
on	October	25th	at	7:00	pm	at	BJ	Glander's.	This	will	be	more	
of	a	fact-gathering	meeBng	with	ideas	to	take	to	the	Board	of	
Directors.	 Some	of	 the	 topics	 to	discuss	are	admissions	 (may	
want	to	raise	them),	the	hours	of	the	swap	meet	and	the	need	
for	more	radios.		
ThriKy	 Auto	 contacted	 our	 club	 with	 and	 interest	 in	 joining	
with	 us	 to	 do	 the	 car	 show.	 Since	 then,	 however,	 they	 have	
backed	 out	 staBng	 that	 many	 of	 their	 members	 are	 geQng	
older	&	are	Bred.	
NEW	BUSINESS:	
The	Post	Falls	Senior	Center	 is	working	on	a	new	contract	for	
us	 for	 the	 next	 year.	 There	 will	 not	 be	 a	 raise	 in	 the	 price.	
JoAnn	Davis	&	BJ	Glander	will	meet	with	Millie	to	sign	the	new	
contract.	
There	was	a	signup	sheet	on	the	front	table	for	the	November	
4th	dinner.	If	you	haven't	already	signed	up,	please	let	BJ	know	
you	plan	to	be	there	for	dinner.	She	must	have	an	exact	count.	
The	cost	is	$10	per	person.	The	dinner	will	be	at	5:00	pm	with	
the	regular	general	meeBng	to	follow.	You	can	pay	at	the	door.	
The	next	Board	of	Directors	meeBng	is	November	15th	at	7:00	
pm	at	BJ	Glander's.	
Drawings:		Old	Car–Wendell	Essley 
	 Membership–Wally	Graham	
Mo?on	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	Glen	
Nickerson	 and	 seconded	 by	 Dale	
Halverson.	MoBon	passed.	
MeeBng	was	adjourned	at	6:00pm	
Respecsully	submiCed	by 
Caren	Easterly,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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The	meeBng	was	brought	to	order	by	Duane	Murphy	at	
6:30	p.m.	at	the	Timber	Creek	Buffet.	

The	treasurer’s	report	was	given	by	Marlene	Roullier.		The	
general	fund	balance	was	given	as	$464.29	and	the	50/50	
balance	was	given	as	$1,219.09.	

Mary	Kay	Repp	of	Genesis	MarkeBng	was	a	guest	at	the	
meeBng.	She	gave	a	presentaBon	about	services	her	
organizaBon	could	provide	any	car	club	puQng	on	a	show	at	
the	Spokane	Interstate	Fair	and	Expo	grounds.		

Keith	HasselloC	has	a	number	of	die-cast	cars	he	is	wanBng	
to	sell.	Telephone	number	to	reach	Keith	is	(425)	212-7689.		

Kayse	Iverson	reminded	the	audience	about	the	Show	No	
Shine	on	Saturday,	February	23,	2019	at	the	Mirabeau.	The	
price	per	Bcket	is	$47.	Rooms	can	be	obtained	at	a	rate	of	
$87.	The	theme	for	this	year’s	show	will	be	Rockabilly.		
Please	fill	out	the	nominaBon	forms	for	your	pick	for	“Man	
of	the	Year,”	“Woman	of	the	Year,”	“Couple	of	the	Year”	and	
“Business	of	the	Year.”		

Next	month	the	INCCC	will	be	taking	nominaBon	names	for	
the	posiBon	of	chair,	vice-chair,	treasurer	and	secretary.		

Mee?ng	Minutes	August	28,	2018	
The	INCCC	is	considering	having	an	all	car	club	potluck	at	Center	
Pointe	during	late	September	2019.	Further	details	will	be	
coming.		

The	scholarship	commiCee	is	considering	taking	on	the	
Downtown	Car	Show.	Further	details	will	be	coming	at	a	later	
date.		

Chairman	Duane	Murphy	gave	some	observaBons	about	the	car	
club	community.	
• Less	aCendance	at	the	INCCC	meeBngs.		
• Less	aCendance	at	car	club	meeBngs.	
• Same	people	doing	most	of	the	work	at	the	car	shows	and	

events.	
• Need	new	blood	in	all	car	organizaBons.		

The	October	meeBng	will	be	open	for	donaBons.	Please	fill	out	
the	applicaBon	for	your	request	for	a	donaBon.	The	selected	
commiCee	will	review	all	applicaBons.	The	50/50	fund	will	be	
divided	among	the	accepted	organizaBons.		

The	meeBng	was	adjourned	at	7:10	p.m.	

Respecsully	submiCed, 
William	J.	Schweiter 
Early	Ford	V-8	Club	RepresentaBve	

FOR ACCEPTING THE OPEN OFFICER POSITIONS IN OUR CLUB!

Chris
 Hughe

s 

Vice 
Pre

side
nt

Dawn
 Vo

elke
r 

Secre
tary

Jackie Feldmiller 
Treasurer

Thank you also to B.J. Glander for continuing on as our president.

2019

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 4

EGESTA QUIS SET 
AHMET LOREM

The  
Lady  

Flatheads

Time: 
• Prep Time: 5 minutes 
• Cook Time: 10 minutes 
• Total Time: 15 minutes 
• Servings: 15 

Ingredients: 
• 1 box Spice Cake Mix 
• 15 oz canned pumpkin 

Directions: 
• Preheat the oven to 375°F. 
• Put the cake mix and pumpkin together in a large mixing 

bowl. 
• Mix the two together until the consistency is creamy, 

like peanut butter. 
• Once the mix is well-combined, dollop a blob of the mix 

onto a greased cookie sheet.  
• Feel free to mush them close together because they 

rise more than they spread out. 
• Bake for about 10 minutes, until plump and spongy. 
• For extra goodness, frost with cream cheese frosting

2-Ingredient Pumpkin Spice Cookies

The	October	luncheon	scheduled	for	
Sunday	aKernoon	at	2:00	October	21st	
at	Heavenly	Tea	House	in	Hillyard	was	
cancelled.		

LADI ES  LUNCH EONS

The	October	luncheon	has	been	
rescheduled:	It	will	now	be	on	Thursday,	October	25th	at	11:30	am	
at	the	Outback	Steakhouse	at	the	Valley	Mall	loca?on.		

Please	call	Vonnie	if	you	have	any	ques?ons.	

“Rosie the Riveter” 

While other girls attend their fav’rite cocktail bar 
Sipping Martinis, munching caviar 
There’s a girl who’s really putting them to shame  
Rosie is her name 

All the day long whether rain or shine 
She’s a part of the assembly line 
She’s making history, working for victory 
Rosie the Riveter 

Keeps a sharp lookout for sabotage 
Sitting up there on the fuselage 
That little frail can do more than a male will do  
Rosie the Riveter 

Rosie’s got a boyfriend, Charlie 
Charlie, he’s a Marine  
Rosie is protecting Charlie 
Working overtime on the riveting machine  
When they gave her a production “E” 
She was as proud as a girl could be 
There’s something true about  
Red, white, and blue about 
Rosie the Riveter 

Everyone stops to admire the scene 
Rosie at work on the B-Nineteen 
She’s never twittery, nervous or jittery 
Rosie the Riveter 

What if she’s smeared full of oil and grease 
Doing her bit for the old Lendlease 
She keeps the gang around 
They love to hang around  
Rosie the Riveter 

Rosie buys a lot of war bonds 
That girl really has sense  
Wishes she could purchase more bonds 
Putting all her cash into national defense 
Senator Jones who is “in the know”  
Shouted these words on the radio 
Berlin will hear about 
Moscow will cheer about 
Rosie the Riveter! 
_________________________  

Paramount Music Corporation, NY, 1942.  Listen to song at NPR. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.npr.org/templates/player/mediaPlayer.html?action=1&t=1&islist=false&id=6628524&m=6628527
http://www.npr.org/templates/player/mediaPlayer.html?action=1&t=1&islist=false&id=6628524&m=6628527
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

VOICE OF THE V8                                                               PAGE 5

Please remember when placing “For Sale” or “Wanted” ads 
in the club newsletter to include your name, phone number, 
and the asking price. If possible, it’s nice to have a photo too. 
Ads will run for one month unless resubmitted each month. 

1953 Ford Convertible. $27,500. Contact Shirley 
Adams at (509) 290-4399 or (509) 906-8071 for more 
information. 

Early Ford V8 Times Collection
Issues are 1969 – present. Contact Barry Brown at 

509-235-8516 for more information. 

For Sale or Want Ads

This vehicle is not owned by anyone in our club. Just thought 
it was something fun to see. It is a “one of a kind” 1936 Ford 
Woody. The oak wood body was hand built on 1936 Ford 
running gear. Everything that could 
be made out of wood, was, all done 
by a disabled veteran in the late 
90's. It has a rebuilt 60 HP Flathead 
V-8 engine. Registered and licensed. 
Runs and drives great! It comes with 
its own garage, a 2006 tandem Haul 
Mark trailer. Just drop the back door, 
and drive in. All lights and blinkers 
are working. Owner has enjoyed for 
10 years! Asking $24,000. https://classiccars.com/listings/view/

One of a Kind 1936 Ford Woody

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
https://classiccars.com/listings/view/1017927/1936-ford-woody-wagon-for-sale-in-mundelein-illinois-60060
https://classiccars.com/listings/view/1017927/1936-ford-woody-wagon-for-sale-in-mundelein-illinois-60060
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Early Ford V8 Club History
52 Years of Camaraderie, Celebrating Henry Ford's V-8 Flathead
The Early Ford V-8 Club of America was founded in San Leandro, California in 1963. Originally the club recognized only the 
1932-1940 Fords. Recognition of the 1941-1948 Fords came about in 1972.
In 1982, there was full recognition of all Ford Motor Company vehicles 1932 through 1953. This included Ford, Lincoln, 
Mercury, commercial vehicles and tractors, as well as other Ford powered vehicles built around the world. Early Ford powered 
vehicles, 1932 through 1953, included the 4, 6, 8 and 12 cylinder engines built by the Ford Motor Company.
Today, as the premier Marquee Club of our represented vehicles with membership of over 9000 and 125 active Regional Groups 
worldwide, we are dedicated to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953.
The club's award winning bi-monthly magazine, THE V-8 TIMES, is circulated all over the world and is acclaimed as one of the 
best car club magazines anywhere. The V-8 TIMES features technical articles, shop tips, questions and  
answers by our panel of experts, nostalgia, club and regional group news, offerings of accessories and 
restoration manuals found nowhere else - plus classified ads on cars and parts. A complete roster of 
members' names, their cars and other club information is issued annually.
Three National meets each year, (Eastern, Central and Western) are hosted by local regional groups. The 
national club sponsors a Grand National meet, held every 5th year in Dearborn, Michigan.
Most cars are restored to specifications "Just as Henry built them"; some are all original and 
unrestored, others just a fun touring car. Members gather together and bring their cars to be judged, 
displayed or only to be seen, and to be in the company of others who share and enjoy them. Not all of 
our members own an Early Ford, Lincoln or Mercury, but each one appreciates and enjoys them. We 
invite you to join with us, and share our enthusiasm for these great old cars from the era of the Early 
Ford V-8.
https://www.earlyfordv8.org/History.cfm

Daylight Saving Time 
ends on November 4th!

Fal l  Back

Home of the FREE because fo the BRAVE
Veterans Day is almost upon us. It’s the one day set aside each November to honor 
those who have served and continue to serve our nation. It coincides with other 
holidays, including Armistice Day and Remembrance Day, celebrated in other 
countries that mark the anniversary of the end of WWI; major hostilities of 
World War I were formally ended at the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month of 1918. The United States previously observed Armistice Day, but it was 
renamed Veterans Day in 1954. On this day, and every day, please remember the 
sacrifice service members and their families make year-round.  

NOVEMBER 11TH 

https://www.earlyfordv8.org/History.cfm
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
https://www.earlyfordv8.org/History.cfm
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

CHRISTMAS PARTY HELP NEEDED

ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the V8 
newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 event or 
outing, please take your camera or phone along and email photos 
to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Writing up a little blurb to go with the 
photos would be a wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all 
contributions.

RADIO REPAIR
0-60 in record time, subject 

to availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

Swap Meet Meeting

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

We are looking for someone to chair the Christmas 
party. Contact B.J. Glander if you are wiling to help out. 

The party has already been scheduled for Saturday, 
December 1st at the Post Falls Senior Center.

Bob Long will be holding a meeting to discuss our 
swap meet on October 25th at 7:00 p.m. at BJ 
Glander’s home. Subjects to discuss are as 

follows: hours, admission cost, protocol etc. This is 
an open meeting. Your input is welcome. You can also contact 
Bob with your ideas or comments. 

Chuck Schwartzenbergar November 4

Melba Reger November 5

Sue Harms November 6

Jan Farnham November 6

Gerrie Walsh November 7

Wally Graham November 9

William Degnan November 11

Millie Howell November 11

John Clarizio November 13

Larry Skidmore November 14

Don Orvis November 17

B.J. Glander November 17

Karen Schweiter November 17

Don Fries November 21

Vonnie Satchwell November 21

Shirley Clark November 26

Al Pharness November 27

Tim Stromberger November 28

~~~Birthdays~~
Stan & Donna Canter  

November 1

John & Lorri Clarizio  
November 5

Don & Brigitte Leidel  
November 12

Jim & Carol Langstaff  
November 21

Wes & Kelli Pemble  
November 28

 Anniversaries

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you didn’t 
provide the information on your 2018 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) published and 
did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Please let B.J.Glander know 
if you plan to eat 

Thanksgiving dinner at the 
November meeting. 

        A big thank you to Jillian Robison for 
proofing our newsletter each month. 

mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Caren Easterly 
208-819-5176

Chuck McVey 
509-993-5636 

JoAnn Davis 
208-755-3436

Tom Dailey 
509-684-4333 

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498  

Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299 

 
Norma Skidmore  

509-928-2211
Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

Annette Long 
509-951-2716

Chris Hughes 
509-844-3829

2018 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Secretary Caren Easterly 208-819-5176

Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436

2018 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party BJ Glander  208-946-6085

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Sunshine Report 

If you know of someone who needs a card 
or flowers, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

Flowers were sent to:  
✦ B.J. Glander

Cards & flowers were sent to:  
✦ Norma Skidmore 
✦ Bobbi Welch 
✦ Mack Cain 
✦ Jackie Feldmiller

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org




EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Sunday, November 4th  
Dinner @ 5:00 p.m.      Meeting to Follow

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID


